



          La Crescent Township 








     Monthly Meeting Minutes

April 8, 2019
Final approved
Township Board Members Present:
 

Bob Schuldt                     Jason Wieser
    Tom Tornstrom
                             
 Dan Brodigan 

     Wayne Oliver

Larry Jankowksi
Chairman Bob Schuldt called the March monthly meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Chairman Schuldt took the roll call. Clerk Karen Schuldt was absent.
4. Approval of Agenda: Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.
5. Minutes of March 11, 2019 regular Meeting: Jason Weiser made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.
Minutes of March 9. 2019 Board of Audit Meeting: Dan Brodigan made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Wayne Oliver Second, motion carried.  
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board:  Jim and Cindy Hobelsberger asked the board about the increase in the garbage bag costs and also about the website not being updated.  The Board explained the garbage process to date and also that the web page is being changed over to a new one and hopes to be up soon.
7. Treasurers Report:  Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.  
8. Clerk Report: None.  
9. Other or Old Business:  A. Garbage Contract Discussion - After further discussion and looking over proposals from Gary from Hilltoppers The Board hopes to get a household count of around 425 homes to participate this would be near the 90 %  concerns were who would make up the difference in cost if the number is not met. Further Discussions on passing the extra cost of it to the users or the township taking on the expense. Consensus of the Board felt that we should not pass this further on at first and we could pay for it now and see how it goes.  Hilltoppers did advise they would work with us and review it annually as needed. Dan Brodigan made a motion to except the exclusive 95 Gal Cart bid with 6 month billing to the resident.  Cart count will be reviewed annually.  Wayne Oliver Second, Motion carried.  Tentative action is to have the new program in place by July 1, 2019 and to stop bag sales to convert over to the cart program.  Hilltoppers will be working in the next month the Clerk and Garbage board of Bob and Wayne. Posting and a mailing was agreed to get out the residents as soon as possible and Hilltoppers agreed to early startup of township residents that wished to start at the agreed rate of  $12.75 per Month 95 gal cart.
10. Supervisors Report: 
Wayne reported MN Pollution Control came down for a storm water audit.  There is question of if the township has any water way collections under MS-4 into retaining ponds of drains.  Wayne and Jason will work together to see if the area on N. Pine Creek meets any of these regulations.  Wayne reported he is still working on the web page. 
Jason: No report

Tom: questioned if Bennet brothers will be starting the Crescent Hills work when the road bans are lifted.  Jason advised yes, along with the work on Town Hall Rd.

Dan:  No Report

Bob: Reported the township roads will need patch work and cold mix purchased along with getting equipment ready for spring and summer work.  All are encouraged to help if they can. 

 Bob also reported that quotes for seal coat to the roads need to be sent out for bid.  Study of road list was conducted and the board is looking at having the following roads done:  Beckman Rd, Skunk Hollow Rd, Sportsman Valley Rd, Orchard View Rd, Lost Park, and Dan will look to see if our end of Pfeffer Valley is needed.

11.  Bills for Audit:  Dan Brodigan made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried
12. Adjournment: Wayne Oliver made a motion to adjourn at approximately 8:07 pm, Jason Weiser seconded, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted, Bob Schuldt, La Crescent Township Chairman
